REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club April 20, 2013
Present:  Pamela Keim, Leslie Mortin, Bill Kramer, Joan Quinlan,  Norma Barber, Nancy Welta, Sandra Benson, Gaylene Spence, Rose Dunitz, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: James Dulmage 
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of March 2, 2013
Pamela Keim asked for clarification re: 
6.1 Director’s Course – recouping of cost by those taking the course.  Ilsa said she would look up the specific reference from her research, and would send it to Board members

7.3  Annual Awards for High Percentage Games – when would this be in effect? It was clarified    

       that awards given at the 2013 AGM would remain with current practice, and the change

       would not be implemented until the year beginning June 2013.  
Motion by Joan Quinlan, seconded by Sandra Benson, that the minutes of March 2, 2013  
       be approved.  Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
        None
4.0 President’s Report
Pamela Keim said that she wished to thank everyone for looking after business while she was away.  She also announced that following this term she will step down as president, and will also need people to take over her duties in looking after coffee, telephone book and standby lists.  Norma Barber volunteered to look after the money from coffee and order the coffee supplies.  Nancy Welta and Bill Kramer volunteered to look after the telephone book.  Bill Kramer volunteered to look after standbys, and said that he would ask Mo Adams if she wished to continue to work with him in this role.
5.0   Financial Report
- Norma Barber presented her report.  She noted that we were down about $1400 in March, and YTD down $1148.  Both tournament revenue and contract bridge revenue are not included in the totals as yet, and will appear in the next month’s report.  

- Norma said that there is a $6000 investment that comes due in July, and this will be used to pay back to Norma the loan that she previously extended to the Club.

- Norma said that in January of 2014, our large investment of $54420 will be coming due, so we need to think ahead as to where and how we will invest this at that time.

- Norma said that our cleaner, Angie Holsten, did not cash a cheque in January, and Angie felt it may have been lost.  Angie also was not sure if she had received the most recent cheque in the mail.  In order to avoid future confusion, Norma has arranged that from now on Angie will pick up her cheques at the Club, rather than Norma mailing them out.  Norma has reconciled the missing cheques.
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, to accept the financial report as 
        presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
6.1   Discussion regarding possible changes to the format of some of our existing games
        Upon discussion, it was determined that the Board would make the decisions regarding any 

        game changes, and that these changes would then be presented to the Club membership. 
        Jan Anderson will arrange for any sanction changes for the coming year.  
        The Board considered which games could benefit from changes.  Numbers provided by Jan 
        Anderson were very useful in facilitating this discussion, and in determining how many 
        more people would be eligible for any particular game if we change the mp range
        Following are the numbers that Jan sent by email:

             Membership numbers -     Under 300 mps – approx 150 – 160 players

  -     300 - 500 mps – 36 players

                                                        -     500 – 1000 mps – 40 players

  -     1000 – 1500 mps – 14 players

                                                        -     1500+ mps – 26 players

                   Changing Thurs afternoon to under 1500 adds only 14 possible players

                   Changing Fri evening, currently non-LM, to an mp range of up to 1000 opens up the
                       game to 22 more players

                   Changing the Saturday 8-Is-Enough mp range for a 2, currently under 750, to under 1000 
                       increases the field of players classified as a 2 by 76 players.

                   Only 3 people in our Club that are not Life Masters have between 500 and 750 mps 
        The following games were discussed and the following decisions were made:
- Tuesday afternoon – no change (Club member Don Norman had submitted a suggestion  

   of removing the NLM restriction from those games and replacing it with an upper   

   master point limit (eg  500 mp which is the limit for the new ACBL requirement for Life  

   Master Status, or 300 mp as a lower limit to encourage more Monday night players, or 750 

   mps which is the lower limit for Regionals to win gold).  The Board decided that the 

   current restriction is working well, and is attracting players.

 -  Tuesday evening- no change (Club member Peter Worby had suggested considering 

           starting this game a little later, to encourage those players who still work, by providing for
           a less rushed supper hour). The Board felt that this change back to the previous later start 

           was unlikely to attract more players.  Further discussion involving Tuesday evening is 

           deferred to a later date.
        -  Thursday afternoon game-change from stratified under 1000 to stratified under 1500
              -  Thursday evening game - games will remain as is until the end of June.  There are 

                  several team games (April 25, May 9, 16 and 24) which will not be cancelled.  June 27 is                        

                  the AGM.  Remaining Thursday evening games are May 2 and 30, and June 6, 13 and 20.  

                  The first 4 are regular games, and the June 20 is International Fund.  We may decide to 

                  cancel these pairs games.  Pamela Keim will check with Club Manager Jan Anderson 

                  before any decision is made in this regard.
                  Starting July 1, through to the end of August, all Thursday evening games will be 
                  cancelled.   The new Board will decide whether or how to proceed with Thursday 

                  evening games that normally would start in September.
                   (NOTE: re:  Thursday evenings,  email sent following consulation with Jan Anderson 
                    confirms the above , and also that the Thursday evening N/A Pairs Qualifying game    
                    scheduled for July 4 will  be cancelled and this game will be switched to Tuesday 

                    evening, July 2.  No change for the period ending June 30 will be made at this time)
 - Friday evening game – change from Non-life master to stratified under 1000
   Prior to making this decision, we considered Jan’s numbers, and also a suggestion

    from Don Norman (similar to his Tuesday afternoon suggestion above, although with 

    flexible upper limits as per the Board’s discretion).  Don also mentioned that we should 

    be sure  that newer players know that games are stratified, and what this means.  James 

    Dulmage sent a suggestion that if we end up with no Thursday evening open game, we 

    might consider moving our Friday game to Thursday evenings, and this might improve 

    attendance as the game would no longer be end-of-the week, with all of the weekend 

    distractions that keep people away 

                -  Saturday 8-Is-Enough   - change strat ranges of players designated as 2’s or 3’s.  
                    Strats will now be as follows:  under 300 = 1; under 1000 = 2; over 1000 = 3
               Changes to Thursday afternoon, Friday evening, and Saturday 8-Is-Enough will take 
               effect July 1, 2013

               Pamela Keim will let Ilsa Krukoff know when all has been verified with the Club 

               Manager, at which time Ilsa can post this information for Club members.
  - Wednesday afternoon game – It was suggested that the Board might once again explore

    the option of holding a game that begins before lunch and ends after, with a brown bag-

    lunch in between.  It was felt that this might appeal to some members, but it would 

    require having a director who is interested and available to direct such a game.  The 

    Board tabled this as a possible option to revisit in a discussion at a later date.  

6.2 Easybridge – Suggestions brought forward by Club member Joyce Butler
   - Teacher might consider shortening the lesson sessions so that they are completed before   

     Christmas.  A second new session could be offered starting after Christmas if the teacher 
     so wished.  Joyce felt that this might encourage completion of the lessons, and decrease 
     the drop-out rate. 
  - Teacher might consider having players involved in actual games and earning masterpoints

     early on in the lesson series.  Joyce felt perhaps a shorter lesson followed by a side game 

     would bring these players into the game much sooner and allow them to share the fun of 

     trying for masterpoints.  Providing for both theory and play early on might help them to

     “get hooked”, rather than having them think that bridge is so difficult that it requires

     several months of lessons before they are ready to play. 

Teacher Gaylene Spence said that she would consider these options.  As a former classroom

teacher, she discussed her approach as being one of teaching a concept and then providing

for guided practice, with pre-dealt hands that incorporate the concept.  As Gaylene pointed out, she felt that if a concept is taught and then the hands played are random and do not allow for practice of this concept, the concept is not as well mastered.  The Board agreed that

this had merit, but there was also the general feeling that getting players into the actual play sooner might keep their interest.   Gaylene will consider a balance that could incorporate the above suggestions.

7.0 New Business
       7.1   Community Bridge circuit –  
               Bill Kramer reported that at present we only have the May 11th date, as the other dates on 

               which we indicated our availability have been assigned elsewhere.  He felt that people were 

               receptive to coming and playing at our facility, and the Board felt that we are receptive to 

               holding more of these games in future.  We will look to get on next year’s calendar, and will 

               provide the community bridge group with available dates once our own calendar is 

               complete.  Bill said that we have people in place to help out at the May 11th game.  He 

               suggested that next year we look at establishing subcommittees to help out.
7.2 Thursday evening game – suggestion to cancel all but special games for now – from Jan Anderson
This topic was dealt with in 6.1 above
7.3 Home addresses – concern from Nancy Welta
Nancy expressed concern that her home address had been available, without her consent, to the Saskatoon bridge club.  She received information at her home address regarding an under 500 tournament.  She wondered where the Saskatoon club had gotten her address.  Ilsa Krukoff said that she had checked with Rosemary Makelki, who told her that such information is available through the ACBL.  She said that you can go to the ACBL website and under preferences indicate that you do not wish your address to be used for marketing purposes.  
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Nothing to report.
8.2 Club Operations
James Dulmage sent an email indicating that for duct cleaning, in the next month if the weather improves and once there is no snow on the roof, he will reach out to Z-Best again and see if they can come up on the roof and give us a quote for cleaning the air ducts.
8.3 Game Management 
- Norma Barber reported that John Groves is being trained for Saturday team games.  She also said that there is a problem with having someone only directing the 5th Saturday-of-the-month games, as these games happen infrequently and it is therefore more difficult for a director to master setting up the various movements, etc.  She felt it was better to hook the 5th Saturday in with either the 1st or 3rd Saturday game in terms of directing.
     - Bill Kramer expressed concern that when the membership fee goes up for the 2013-2014 

     year, there may be fewer paid-up members, as he anticipates that people who play 

     infrequently or who go away for a significant portion of the year may not wish to pay the 

     larger fee.  If this turned out to be the case, there would be more need for careful tracking of 

     who is and is not a paid-up member.  Norma said she will start tracking non-member players 

     to assist in this process.  She now has a separate column in her report which indicates how 

     much money comes in from the non-member players’ extra game fee. Pamela Keim felt that 
     we have systems in place to alert game directors to players who are not members.  It was 
     decided that we would monitor for the year to see impact, if any.  We need to keep good 
     records.  Bill said he would help track.    

9.0  Club Management  
        Nothing to report 
        Bill Kramer had questions about charity and fund games, and also Unit Championship 8-Is-
        Enough games.  He wondered about costs.  He noted that our Club holds quite a few of these 
        types of games.  Because members pay the same to play in these games as in regular games, yet 
        the Club has to pay extra to hold charity and fund games, he questioned lost potential revenue. 
        He also wondered if the 8-Is-Enough Unit Championship games involved our having to  pay   

        extra to the Unit.  There was discussion on the merits of these games.  Because they offer extra  

        masterpoints, it was suggested that generally they attract more players to the games, thus 
        bringing in more revenue with the increased table count. Also, historically, we chose to raise 
        fees for regular games to generate more money from the regular games. At the same time, we 
        chose to keep fees for charity and other games the same as for regular games, knowing that by 
        keeping these costs down for our players, we were not generating an extra dollar for these 
        games, but hoping that encouraging a higher table count would help to generate extra money.  
        Pamela Keim said she would check with Club Manager Jan Anderson for clarification regarding 
        any extra costs of Unit Championship 8-Is-Enough games.
        (Note: Regarding "8" is Enough" team game - Unit Championship as to whether or not $1.00 
        was deducted from our $7.00 fee as is done for charity and fund games, and sent to the Unit,

        Jan Anderson subsequently provided the Board with the answer that, no, there is no extra cost 

        incurred, but that this simply affords us another opportunity to award more master points).
10   Tournament Chair
        - Rose Dunitz reported that the Spring Thaw tournament went well, and wished to extend her

        thanks to all that stepped forward to volunteer their help.  She said she will look after updating 

        the Dick Anderson trophy, which needs names entered for the last 3 years.  
        -Rose announced that she intends to step down from the Board next year.  However, she said she 

        will continue to help out with tournaments, and is still willing to work as Tournament Chair. 

        Joan Quinlan indicated that she had already been contacted regarding the fall tournament and 

        that her name was given as Tournament Chair.  However, she would be very happy to have Rose

        continue in this capacity.  The Board left this to Rose and Joan to figure out.

        - Rose said that she would continue to take care of sending out cards (get well and sympathy)

11.  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday June 8, 10:00 am  (It was noted that this is not an
       8-Is- Enough day, but it was also noted that the meeting needed to be held at least 2 weeks prior 
       to the AGM.  Also, this allows time for Norma Barber, who will be away from the end of May to 

       June 3rd, to prepare the financial statement upon her return)
Meeting adjourned 11:50 a.m.
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